

LSAC Committee Minutes

Date 20/03/2019 | *Time* 18:30 | *Location* DMTC

Meeting called by Jordanna Marsh
Type of meeting Committee Meeting
Note taker Felicity Slocombe

Apologies

Laura Mallinson
Billy Graham
Nikhil Jain

Main Business

Chair – Jordanna Marsh → Laura Hutchinson

- Chair's report –
 - Changeover social
 - Shall plan and let you know dates
 - AU GM
 - Voted in new exec
 - AU colours and nominations
 - Club colours – top 3 BUCS
 - Laura and Jordanna to speak to Lauren about the issue of BUCS being a national competition – so can claim full colours
 - AU ball nominations – 26th March – nominate archery for things! – categories for different things
 - Tour
 - Going to plan for summer
 - After exams before graduation
 - Greece? Eastern Europe?
 - Ex vs. Current (time)
 - Kath emailed – IMS rugby need pitch, so we have it from 8/9am-6:30pm

Actions ongoing

- Coaching contracts for Level 1 coaches – all but Jordanna's done – do this weekend
- Level 1 coaching course at DMU – see if any interest in the club
 - Laura H has posted
- Buy arrow book, no fully carbon arrows for outdoors
 - Trial system over Easter – Felicity to donate book

Secretary – Felicity Slocombe → Sophie McKay

- Secretary's report –
 - Feedback seminar – see separate report, will be shared with the whole club after seminar
 - Snapchat takeover for BUCS and BUTC
 - Email to ask that – will be going up on Monday 25th March
 - Monthly club update
 - Hand over to Georgie
 - Change to AU ball ticket release – all in one go still

Actions ongoing

- Monthly club update

Treasurer – Mark Peart

- Treasurer's report –
 - County meeting vote on 2 club rule
 - Wanted to change to a 1 club – so you didn't need to have a second club present
 - Still need two clubs – so is not happening
 - Jedis – junior archers – want university coaches to help out, maybe once a month – ask for volunteers on coaches page
 - EMAS are looking for indoor venue for a Sunday 9-6pm – unlikely we will get this – can give them details to book this
 - Looking for club to host indoor county champs – too expensive to host – would cost £3000

Actions ongoing

- £390 left for equipment in budget – relocate to transport for now, buy more intermediate bows or damage cubes if any left at end of year

Development Officer – Arthur Coveney

- DO's report –
 - Outdoor ASS
 - Using same slides as last year, don't think anything needs adding
 - Emphasize arrow counting – introduce arrow books
 - Booked and ready to go
 - Walk back tuning seminar – and walk back session
 - Field and clout comps – brief summary of what they are in outdoor seminar
 - BUTTS outdoors
 - 18/19th may – clashes with ex vs. current – can do on two separate weekends?

- Main shoot on the Saturday 18th and head to heads on the following Saturday or one day shoot only
- Distance schemes
 - E.g. a recurve archer would need all hits out of 12 arrows at 30, 50, 70, 90 or respective distances (depending whether novice/experienced, male/female)
- Challenge night
 - Simulating things that go wrong in a competition – challenges in an envelope, e.g. string or tab breaking and how to deal with this calmly
- Beginner's course 3.0outdoors!
 - First week back – w/c 29th April
- Experienced outdoor course
 - Shoulder alignment etc.

Actions ongoing

- Quiet eye research – heard nothing
- Doodle poll for coaching rota – all coaches to reply to it – do reminder
- Novice only coaching session outdoors
- BUTTS outdoors - BUTTS outdoors
 - Turn into a two event? – Saturday would be St George, Albion, Windsor and Sunday 70m h2h

Team Captain – Laura Mallinson

- TC's report – absent from meeting, notes sent in advance
 - BUTC
 - 2 hotel rooms booked at a flexible rate so can be adjusted if needed
 - Trials tonight, Ben should be bringing some bray 1 score sheets as Alys, Adam and Arthur are doing trials tonight, no-one else has said they can't make it on Saturday so these will be the only 3 doing trials today.
 - I will get to the session as soon as I can (current train times is getting to Loughborough at 8:30 ish)
 - Can there be a boss with 3 bray 1 targets in a line set up please (as they would be at BUTC), and can they be timed (2 minutes for 3 arrows)
 - Can the drill also be put on charge as only 2/4 of the hit and miss targets are up at the moment
 - BUCS hotel
 - How are we getting people to pay the AU back? – AU need to bill us
 - Mark – can I have some help claiming back for the finals hotel
 - Needs to go to AU and ask them to pay for it
 - BUCS account – claim through app, needs receipts
 - Sessions – Can I not be session taker on Saturday so that I can time the trials

- I'm not around on the 26th and will be late on the 27th
- Outdoor competitions
 - I've updated the website with all the ones I know about, haven't put BUTTS outdoors on yet

Actions ongoing

- Advertise LAOFAC
- Bowmen of Glen entries done?

Equipment Officer – Chris Cooper

- Equipment Officer's report –
 - Get some more target pins
 - Getting some more Krossen sights – figure out how many we need and then can work out of budget

Actions ongoing

- Buy finger slings over summer

Tournaments and Records Officer – Alys Blades → Heidi Morris

- TO's report –
 - Nothing to report

Actions ongoing

- Ex vs. current has been moved (19th May)

Social Secretary – Billy Graham → Jordanna Marsh

- Social Secretary's report – absent from meeting
 - Nothing to report

Actions ongoing

-

Welfare Officer – Laura Hutchinson → Jennika Vadher

- Welfare Officer's report
 - County meeting update
 - See Mark's section

- Outdoor competition date check
 - BUTTS outdoors dates (see Arthur's section)

Actions ongoing

Media Officer – Rebecca Radcliffe → Georgie Jones

- Media Officer's report –
 - Georgie – now have a car so can drive to competitions
 - Can have longbow that she borrowed back

Actions ongoing

-

Novice Representative – Nikhil Jain

- Novice representative's report –
 - Nothing to report

Actions ongoing

- Take register at each session, if not at a session ask someone else to take it

AOB

- Ladder – revise for outdoors
- Session supervisor training – Georgie already trained – Heidi, Jennika and Sophie will be trained tonight – Arthur taking the session

Actions ongoing

-

Session Rota

Date	Session Taker	Location	Time	Notes
Saturday 23/03/2019	Laura M	DMTC	18:00-21:30	BUTC Trials
Monday 25/03/2019	Mark	DMTC	20:30-22:30	
Tuesday 26/03/2019	Jordanna	DMTC	20:30-22:30	

Wednesday 27/03/2019	Laura H	DMTC	20:30-22:30	Easter fun shoot
Saturday 30/03/2019	N/A	DMTC	18:00-21:30	NO SESSION
Monday 01/04/2019	Jordanna	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Wednesday 03/04/2019	Sophie	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Saturday 06/04/2019	Sophie	Towers Pitch	13:00-16:00	
Monday 08/04/2019	Jordanna	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Wednesday 10/04/2019	Georgie	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Saturday 13/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	13:00-16:00	
Monday 15/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Wednesday 17/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Saturday 20/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	13:00-16:00	
Monday 22/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Wednesday 24/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	16:00-dark	
Saturday 27/04/2019	TBC	Towers Pitch	13:00-16:00	